
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July 11, 2019             CERTIFIED MAIL: 9489 0090 0027 6060 6598 33 

                                      

 

Honorable Mary Ann Maynard 

Mayor, City of Stuttgart 

304 S Maple St 

Stuttgart, AR 72160 

 

RE: Permit No. AR0034380,  AFIN 01-00214 

Late Submittal for Consent Administrative Order (CAO) LIS 18-092 

        

Dear Mayor Maynard: 

 

On November 6, 2018, the City of Stuttgart executed a Consent Administrative Order (CAO) 

with the Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality (ADEQ). The ADEQ Director signed 

the CAO Amendment on November 21, 2018.  By signing the CAO, the City of Stuttgart agreed 

to the following:  

 

 Submit documentation certifying all elements of the CAP have been completed. Past Due 

February 1, 2019 

 Submit for review and approval a Sanitary Sewer Overflow Response Plan. Past Due 

February 10, 2019 

 Submit monthly progress reports detailing progress towards removing sludge. Past Due 

February 15, 2019 

 Submit monthly progress reports detailing progress towards removing sludge. Past Due 

March 15, 2019 

 Submit monthly progress reports detailing progress towards removing sludge. Past Due 

April 15, 2019 

 

As of this date, the City of Stuttgart has not submitted the above referenced reports.  The above 

referenced reports are due immediately. If ADEQ is not in receipt of this submittal by June 28, 

2019, this matter will be turned over to ADEQ’s Office of Law and Policy for review. 

 

 

ADEQ may assess stipulated penalties pursuant to the CAO, paragraph 8 of the Order and 

Agreement Section, for failure to comply with the terms of this CAO.   

 

 

If you have any questions regarding this matter please contact me at 501-682-0840 or 

christina.brown@adeq.state.ar.us. 

 

 

mailto:christina.brown@adeq.state.ar.us


Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Christina Brown 

Enforcement Analyst  

Office of Water Quality 

 


